Town of Clarno
Monthly Business Meeting
May 18, 2022

Chairman Tracy Signer called the Town of Clarno monthly business meeting to
order at 1:00 p. m. at the Clarno Town Hall.

Chairman Signer called for roll call of Town of Clarno Officer’s: Tracy Signer,
Ron Brandt, Collin Nack, James Rutledge and Jackie Boss.

Also Present: Randy Voegeli, Todd Hasse of Hasse Survey, Troy Bader, and Joe
Crubaugh.

The minutes from the April monthly business meeting minutes were reviewed and
approved.

The agenda was approved.
Town of Clarno Assessor: No Report.

Town of Clarno Planning Commission:

* Todd Hasse of Hasse Survey met with the Clarno Town Board
regarding the preliminary Plat of the Bader Field Stone Subdivision
off Jeffrey and Asmus Roads. Discussion took place on the
construction of Tall Grass Lane and Briar Lane. The Town of Clarno
would be willing to construct the two roads. The price range that the
Township suggested is less because of being a municipality.

* The Town Board also discussed the following. Regarding the Field
Stone Subdivision roads. The Town Board will be meeting soon with
the Bader Family for discussion regarding how the Bader family will
be reimbursing the Township for the construction of Tall Grass and
Briar Lanes.

* The Town Board instructed the Town Clerk to draft a letter to the Town
of Clarno Building Inspector Scott Jelle, that due to lack of
communication, with the Town Board, he will have to be replaced.

Large Scale Livestock Study Committee: No Report.

Town roads building and equipment:
* Township Highway man, Randy Voegeli reported on the following: Tschudy,



Melvin, Bethel, and Woodman roads have been paver patched. The rest of
the Township Roads are on hold until the County completes the construction
of Highway 11.

* A brief discussion on purchasing a spare tire for the mower. The
approximate cost of the tire is $280.00. No action taken.

* Township Highway man is still having trouble with traffic coming through
the road he has marked as closed. Because of working with the heavy
equipment and chain saws. Next time it happens he will call the Sherift’s
Department.

* Supervisor Nack stated if less than three hundred feet of riff raff were placed
on Honey Creek at Melvin and Franklin roads. DNR approval would not be
needed.

* Town Board discussed purchasing a 6130R John Deere from Sloan
Equipment for the price $110,000. The trade in value for the Township
tractor i1s $16,000. Supervisor Nack made a motion to purchase the tractor.
Supervisor Brandt seconded the motion.

Recycling and Waste Disposal: No Report.
Treasurer’s Report was read and approved.

Monthly Bills were reviewed: Chairman Signer motioned to pay all the monthly
bills. Supervisor Nack seconded the motion. The motion was approved.

Being there was no further business Supervisor Nack motioned to adjourn at 2;55
p.m. Chairman Signer seconded the motion. The motion was approved. The June
monthly business meeting will be held on the 22th, at 1:00 p.m.

James Rutledge
Clerk, Town of Clarno



